TOWN OF ORFORD
Board of Selectmen

Meeting Minutes

February 11, 2015
MEMBERS PRESENT:  Tom Steketee, John Adams
OTHERS PRESENT:  Chief Kilmer (Police Dept.), Chief Straight (Fire Dept.), Cicely Richardson (Journal Opinion), Bob Palifka, Ruth Hook, Tom Thomson & Paul Goundrey (Budget Advisory Committee), David Smith, Ann Green, Faith Knapp, Jim Hook, Lawrence Hibbard, Jordan Sutherland, Sheri Clifford (Town Administrator)
I. Call Meeting to Order
The meeting was called to order at 5:30 PM by J. Adams.
Chief Kilmer – Police Department
Chief Kilmer stated that he has updated the bid for the new 2016 police vehicle because the 2015 production year has closed.  Asking for bids on a sedan and utility vehicle to be received by March 10, 2015.  

Kilmer has spoken with MHQ out of Massachusetts.  They have 2015 models in stock matching the specs, but he plans on reaching out to other Ford dealerships as well.

The Board agreed that Chief Kilmer should mail out the specs for a replacement vehicle.

Chief Straight – Orford Volunteer Fire Department
Chief Straight distributed January’s activity report and a vehicle mileage and hours report.  He reported that there were 10 calls in January and 8 so far this February.  The department held a pump thru ice training with Lyme, Fairlee, Hanover and Grafton at Upper Baker Pond.

Chief Straight has updated ISO information as they requested, he has not received any news about the grant and has received updated run cards from other mutual aid towns.  Chief Straight will be working with Hanover, Lebanon and Hartford on rescue on the river and rescue alarms.  An inspection and permit was done for Peyton Place Restaurant for permit of assembly. A flagging course for certification will be schedule in the spring for all new members and employees.
Tom Thomson – Budget Advisory Committee (BAC)
Thomson stated that three members of the BAC were present at the January 30th meeting regarding warrant article 11, the purchase of a new backhoe.  The BAC met on February 2nd, to finalize their report and it was submitted on February 3rd.  Then he found out it would not be in the town report and he wanted to know why.
Steketee stated that it was submitted too late.  

Goundrey felt that the Board should have given the committee time to complete their report prior to sending the town report to the printers.

Hook stated that Steketee was aware that the committee would be meeting on the evening of February 2nd.

Green stated that she felt not having the BAC report in the town report was an injustice to the while town and commended the committee for all of their hard work.

Sutherland asked if the report could be mailed out prior to town meeting.

Thomson discussed the timeline of the budget meetings and some Selectboard changes to the budget that was not shared with the committee prior to their meeting on December 3rd.

Adams agreed that he felt that there was a drop dead due date of February 2nd for reports and unsure why a few changes warranted a new report and meeting.  He asked if the due date had changed.  Clifford stated that due to weather the due date was the 3rd of February.
The Board agreed to insert the BAC Report into the Town Report prior to mailing them out.
Adams stated, that if he was re-elected, he wanted to form an advisory committee on repair and replacement for heavy equipment.

Thomson asked that next year the Board share with the BAC every single aspect of the budget and the exact dates that report need to be submitted.

Approval of Minutes
The minutes of January 28, 2015 were approved as amended.
The minutes of January 30, 2015 were approved as amended.

II.  Old Business

A.  Board Reports
Adams stated that all documentation for reimbursement for the Archertown Bridge has been submitted for reimbursement and that FEMA will reimburse that portion once the project is completed in the spring.
III. New Business
A.  Correspondence

B. Accounts Payable

The correspondence and accounts payable folders were reviewed and signed where necessary.

V.  Comments & Questions from Public

Green felt that RSA 32:5, Budget Preparation and RSA 32:5 sections I and II, were not followed.  The Board should have held an additional Public Hearing once warrant articles 3 and 11 were changed.
Adams agreed to research and report at the next regular meeting.

A motion was made to enter into nonpublic session for personnel issues at 6:50 PM.  A roll call vote of members present was taken with a decision in the affirmative.

The Board resumed the regular meeting at 7:15 PM.

VI.   Adjourn

The meeting adjourned at 7:40 PM.
Respectfully Submitted,
